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last few months, loan activity has picked up. This may be due to participants who 
are taking advantage of the Homeowners Tax Credit. Investment behavior during 
this time was exactly would it should not be. During the crisis, participants moved 
money out of the equity funds and into the G Fund. Now as the market is 
recovering, participants are moving money back into the equity funds. 

Mr. Sanchez commented that this behavior of selling low and buying 
high distressed him. Chairman Saul noted that the equity funds dropped 
significantly in value and the G Fund did not, and that it is understandable why 
participants felt more secure placing their money in the G and F Funds. Mr. Long 
commented that the Agency has delivered the message that participants should not 
be selling low and buying high via several different mediums. The Agency's job is to 
educate, not advise, participants, and ultimately, investment decisions are individual 
decisions. Mr. Sanchez commended Ms. Moran's team for the Agency's excellent 
educational services. 

Ms. Wilder noted that the new Website will go a long way toward 
supporting and strengthening the Agency's educational services. Chairman Saul 
commented that the Website is probably one of the most important efforts that the 
Agency is currently working on, and he would like to see it go live in May as planned. 
The Agency is dedicating many resources to the Website's redesign. Ms. Wilder 
noted that even after the Website's initial launch, there will be a series of follow-on 
enhancements. Mr. Long commented that the Agency does not have the luxury of 
having only one priority. The Agency's main priority is to keep the Plan running. 
Additionally, the Agency is involved in many projects such as the Web and also the 
legislative initiatives. 

5. Thrift Savings Plan Enhancement Act Implementation Update. 

Ms. Wilder then discussed the January 9, 2010 memorandum from her 
and Mr. Long (attached) regarding the Agency's progress on projects related to the 
2009 Thrift Savings Plan Enhancement Act (Act). Spousal beneficiary accounts, 
which are strongly supported by the Employee Thrift Advisory Council (ET AC), are 
currently in place via an interim solution until the programming necessary to 
establish a fully-functioning spousal account is completed. These accounts permit 
the spouses of deceased participants to maintain and manage a TSP account. 
Previously, spouses of deceased participants had to make a withdrawal election 
within 60 days of their spouses' death. 

The implementation of immediate agency contributions is complete. 
The Agency is in the process of working on automatic enrollment which should be 
implemented in August. Upon speaking to several agencies, it was clear that the 
Agency's original June/July timeframe for the implementation of automatic 
enrollment was too ambitious based on the modifications that many agencies would 
have to make to their payroll systems. 
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Chairman Saul commented that Mr. Long and the Agency should 
carefully prioritize its projects. Mr. Long stated that the Agency is constantly 
updating its priorities and balancing the operational needs of the Agency with its 
ongoing projects. 

Ms. Wilder noted that the implementation of the Roth 401 (k) feature 
will be a massive project for the Agency. Every Agency system will be impacted by 
the addition of the Roth feature. Recently the Agency hosted an industry day during 
which several companies discussed some of their best practices as far as providing 
education regarding the Roth feature. Coming out of these discussions, the Agency 
is beginning to formulate its strategy as far as Roth education. The Roth feature will 
likely be rolled out at the end of 2011 so that it is effective for the first pay period of 
2012. 

Mr. Hagerty commented that his group's priority is currently to get the 
new Website up and running. His group is also juggling other priorities such as 
wrapping up the modernization effort which will be completed in July. The two tasks 
outstanding from the modernization effort are completion of the new storage devices 
that sync between the Agency's primary and backup data centers and migration to 
the virtual environment. 

The Agency has largely completed implementing the subpoena 
authority granted it under the Act. The subpoenas will be issued primarily to resolve 
issues of fraud, forgery, and mistaken identity. The Agency published a regulation 
and an internal directive which specify how subpoenas will be issued. 

The Act also gave the Board the authority to establish a mutual fund 
window for the TSP. The Board was split 2:2 on whether to move forward with the 
mutual fund window, and ETAC was similarly undecided. Currently the Agency is 
not moving forward with adding a mutual fund window but may at some future point. 

6. DOL Audit Briefing. 

Mr. Petrick then discussed his February 5 memorandum (attached) 
entitled "Update on audit recommendations 2003-2009." There are currently 31 
open Department of Labor (DOL), KPMG audit recommendations. Of those, the 
Agency feels that the work has been done for 11, and, therefore, the Agency reports 
having only 20 open DOL-KPMG recommendations. There are also six open 
recommendations from Clifton Gunderson which should be resolved within this 
year's financial audit. Of the four recommendations from GAO, the Agency closed 
two and did not concur with the other two. The GAO has not returned to the Agency 
to revisit these recommendations. 

Per its own books, the Agency has 26 open audit recommendations. 
Mr. Petrick then discussed the Department of Labor, Employee Benefits Security 
Administration (EBSA)'s audit reports regarding the TSP Participant Support 
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Process and the Computer Access and Technical Security Controls over the TSP 
System (attached). The Agency has nine new audit recommendations from the 
participant support process. The computer access and technical security controls 
was a review of existing, outstanding audit recommendations. 

The participant support report focused on the call centers and in 
particular their handling of participant services as well as their underlying technical 
infrastructure. Most of the recommendations are related to the call center 
infrastructure. For example, there is a pair (one for each call center) of 
recommendations for logical access controls, technology, and physical access 
controls. There were also several miscellaneous recommendations regarding 
Privacy Act training and responding to written inquiries. The Agency feels as though 
it is doing what is necessary in these latter areas and considers these 
recommendations closed. Mr. Petrick noted that he considers the call centers a 
work in progress, and the Agency is constantly reviewing the controls at these 
facilities. 

The second report focused on computer access and technical security 
controls. The purpose of this audit was to look at outstanding audit 
recommendations, and, therefore, there are no new audit recommendations. Each 
recommendation has approximately four or five parts. Some of these parts are 
satisfied and some still remain open. These recommendations are related mainly to 
the Agency's efforts in the area of security documentation. Mr. Hagerty noted that 
there are no gaping security holes or major issues related to these findings. Instead, 
these findings are related to finalizing internal directives and policies. 

Mr. William Bailey of the Department of Labor, Employee Benefits 
Security Administration, then presented the Department of Labor's Fiscal Year 2010 
Thrift Savings Plan Fiduciary Oversight Program report (attached). Mr. Bailey 
introduced several key contacts from EBSA. In particular he mentioned that Ms. 
Phyllis Borzi is now the Assistant Secretary. Mr. Bailey introduced his colleague, Mr. 
Michael Auerbach, who is the Chief, Division of Accounting Services. The KPMG 
team has been in place for the last several years and includes Ms. Diane Dudley, 
Ms. Heather Flanagan, Mr. Don Farineau, Mr. Derek Thomas, and Mr. Mark 
Munster. 

For the fiscal year 2009, DOL found no instances of material non­
compliance with FERSA. The big projects this year were in the areas of computer 
access and participant support. The Department of Labor would like to see its audit 
findings in the area of security and information technology closed more timely. Mr. 
Long commented that the Agency continues to prioritize its business and operational 
needs with accelerating the rate at which these findings are closed. The call center 
audit only touched on certain provisions of the call center contract and, therefore, 
DOL cannot comment on the entire contract. 

7 

http://www.frtib.gov/pdf/minutes/MM-2010Feb-Att8.pdf
http://www.frtib.gov/pdf/minutes/MM-2010Feb-Att8.pdf


In addition to open issues regarding system security, there are also 
items dealing with participant support. The Agency's TSP participant support 
process complies with FERSA, applicable Board regulations, bulletins and the 
relevant provisions of the call center contracts. 

Future DOL audit initiatives include reviewing the L Funds and the loan 
process. Additionally, DOL intends to look at the TSP's relationship with BlackRock 
after the merger activity settles down. Finally, DOL intends to look at the uniformed 
services, and, in particular, the United States Air Force, Navy, and Coast Guard. 

Mr. Farineau then reviewed the scope of the TSP performance audits 
from 2006-2009 and planned 2010 activities. To date, DOL has three funded audits. 
On the IT side, DOL is scheduled to do a special project that is focused on reviewing 
the TSP modernization project. Specifically, DOL is going to conduct an 
independent verification of the discreet projects that fall under the systems 
modernization effort. DOL will look at the project's different components (e.g., the 
Website, mainframes, etc.) as well as consider the effort's project management 
attributes. DOL also intends to do a full scope review of account maintenance. 
Aside from a special review of the L Funds last year, DOL has not done a full scope 
review of account maintenance since 2004. This audit will cover daily valuation, 
participant account forfeitures, forfeiture restoration, interfund transfers, and 
participant investment elections and contributions. 

There are currently no reviews for any of the non-agency TSP 
activities. DOL has planned its third performance audit at a federal agency and it will 
be at the USDA. This audit will include testing loan payments, participant support 
activities, separation, financial hardship withdrawals, and contributions. Since the 
inception of oversight program, DOL has reviewed over 44 agencies. 

As far as FY 2010 audit activities, the account maintenance audit 
started on January 19th and the exit date is tentatively scheduled for April 15. The 
TSP system modernization project will likely be scheduled to commence at some 
point in February and then end at some point mid-year. The USDA NFC TSP 
operations audit will start at the end of March. 

DOL currently reports twelve open IT-related audit findings. Of these, 
three are related to system enhancements and software control change, one is from 
IT operations management, six are from the computer access controls and security, 
and two from service continuity controls. There are also several open 
recommendations from the participant support audit. In particular, there is one in 
account maintenance, nine in participant support/call centers, four in withdrawals, 
and one in loan operations. In total, there are 31 open recommendations. While this 
total number has increased by five since February 2009, four items have been 
closed since last period. DOL cannot comment on items that the Agency has 
recorded as closed since DOL has not conducted any follow-up reviews. Chairman 
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Saul thanked DOL and members of the KPMG team for their recommendations and 
cooperation. 

7. Closed Session. 

On a vote taken by the Secretary before the meeting, the members 
closed the meeting at 11 :44 a.m. for a discussion of proprietary data and personnel. 

At 1:10 p.m., upon completion of the executive session, the members 
reconvened the open portion of meeting. 

Whereupon, there being no further business, the following motion was 
made, seconded, and adopted without objection and Chairman Saul adjourned the 
meeting at 1:10 p.m. 

MOTION: That this meeting be adjourned. 

~~~ 
Secretary 

Attachments 
1. Thrift Savings Fund Statistics 
2. January 2010 Performance Review- G, F, C, S, I, and L Funds 
3. Update on Participant Investment Behavior During the 2008 Financial Crisis 
4. Update on Status of 2009 Legislative Initiatives 
5. Update on audit recommendations 2003-2009. 
6. Employee Benefits Security Administration - Performance Audit of the 

Computer Access and Technical Security Controls over the Thrift Savings 
Plan System 

7. Employee Benefits Security Administration - Performance Audit of the Thrift 
Savings Plan Participant Support Process 

8. U.S. Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration - Fiscal 
Year 2010 Thrift Savings Plan Fiduciary Oversight Program 
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